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Cranford Acts on Wilf Liquor License;
Police Department Awards Officers

By CHRISTINA M. HINKE
Specially Written for The Westfield Leader

CRANFORD — A liquor license
transfer from Primavera Liquors
to Riverfront Liquor was granted
by resolution Tuesday at the
township committee official
meeting.

Riverfront Liquor is wholly
owned by Zygmunt Wilf of 500
Ashwood Road, Springfield, ac-
cording to the public notice. Mr.
Wilf is the owner and chairman of
the Minnesota Vikings and a real
estate mogul, who last year lost
a New Jersey real estate civil
court case. New Jersey Superior
Court Judge Deanne Wilson or-
dered Mr. Wilf, his brother, Mark
Wilf, and cousin, Leonard Wilf, to
pay $100 million in damages and
legal fees to former partners they
defrauded in a large apartment
complex project, according to
The Associated Press. The court
found the Wilfs committed fraud,
violated civil racketeering laws
and deprived a former business
partner of contractual payments,
according to The AP. Earlier this
year, the Wilfs filed an appeal.

Mr. Wilf is an owner of Garden
Communities, which owns
Riverfront at Cranford Station,
the newly built, three-story apart-
ment building with retail. The
corner retail space has a liquor
license and recently a sign show-
ing the restaurant space as avail-
able has come down.

The housing development un-
der construction at 555 South
Avenue is expected to open in
early spring, Township Engineer
Carl O’Brien said Monday at the
workshop session. Mr. O’Brien
said the site work is nearing
completion and the paving of two
driveways will be completed this
month, and so he recommended
the township decrease the per-
formance bond. This partial re-
lease of the bond was approved,

4 to 1, by resolution Tuesday at
the official meeting. The bond is
now at $359,000, where it was
originally at $1.37 million, Mayor
Andis Kalnins said on Monday.
Commissioner Tom Hannen, Jr.
voted against the resolution.

Prior to the official meeting on
Veterans Day, the police depart-
ment held its awards ceremony
for 2014. Chief James Wozniak
presented the awards.

Retired Sergeant Anthony Dob-
bins and Retired Detective Rob-
ert Montague were given plaques
honoring their time served with
the police department. Sgt. Dob-
bins served 26 years and Det.
Montague served 25 years. De-
partment Citations were given to
Retired Sgt. Dobbins, Ret. Det.
Montague, Lieutenants Christo-
pher Polito and Edward Daven-
port, Detectives Spencer Durkin,
William Pietrucha and Derek
Farbanec, Sergeants John
Swandrak and Ryan Greco, and
Officers Michael Andrews, Nelson
Hearns, Nadia Jones, Steven
D’Ambola, John Rattigan, Timo-
thy O’Brien, Daniel Donnerstag
and Patrick Fay.

Lieutenant Edward Davenport
and Detective Russell Luedecker
were given the Medal of Honor,
the highest award bestowed to a
police officer, for their evacuat-
ing the Cranford Towers Condo-
miniums when it was on fire ear-
lier this year. Lt. Davenport car-
ried a disabled man down five
flights of stairs.

A Life Saving Award was given
to Officer Sean Halcomb.

Civilian Achievement Awards
were given to Jennifer Klein and
John Weber, who both were para-
mount in supplying information
to the police department on bur-
glary suspects in two separate
incidents.

“We have the best cops in the
state of New Jersey,” Chief

Paul Lachenauer for The Westfield Leader
POWERFUL WEAPON…A father and son admire a machine gun mounted on
a 1945 Willys Jeep that was included as part of the Veterans Day display at the
Hanson House in Cranford on Sunday morning.
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CF Train Plaza on Track;
New Tree Ord. Discussed
By CHRISTINA M. HINKE

Specially Written for The Westfield Leader

CRANFORD — The stalled pe-
destrian improvements plan for
the North Avenue Plaza, located
in front of the Cranford train
station, to be funded partially by
a Municipal Aid 2011 Transit Vil-
lage Program grant in the amount
of $500,000, is back on track,
Township Engineer Carl O’Brien
said Monday at the township
committee’s workshop session.
The project is to go out to bid and
construction is scheduled to be-
gin in April, with a completion
date in August 2015, Mr. O’Brien
said.

The plan is to make the area
safer for pedestrians and pro-
vide better traffic flow of NJ Tran-
sit buses. There will be a turn-
around area for the buses, added
fencing by the crosswalk areas
and new curbing, pavement and

lighting.
Earlier this year the bids for the

project exceeded the budgeted
amount and were thrown out.

In other business, West Holly
Street will have a delay in paving
until after the winter due to gas
main replacements taking place,
Mr. O’Brien said. Since the road
is in poor condition, the Depart-
ment of Public Works had recom-
mended the road be milled be-
fore the winter.

The areas in the southwest por-
tion of the township set for pav-
ing will be paved in the spring,
Mr. O’Brien said.

The New Jersey Department of
Environmental Protection told Mr.
O’Brien the plans to modify Or-
chard Brook, a tributary of the
Rahway River, no longer meet
with regulations and need to be
more environmentally sensitive.

Wozniak said.
“They do extraordinary things

every day,” Commissioner Rob-
ert D’Ambola said of the police
force during his commissioner
report.

November is designated Pan-
creatic Cancer Awareness Month
in Cranford. Mayor Kalnins pre-
sented a proclamation to Todd
Cohen from the Pancreatic Can-
cer Action Network, along with
his brother, Lee, and nephew,
Brian. Mr. Cohen’s father died of
pancreatic cancer, a disease that
is the second leading type of
cancer and has a 6-percent five-
year survival rate, Mr. Cohen
said.

Winans Avenue paving is al-
most complete, and Herning,
Brookdale and Tuxedo Avenues
are to be paved soon as part of
the paving project, Commissioner
D’Ambola said.

A meeting was held on the One
Seat Ride on October 27, at the
community center, where it was
announced that NJ Transit will
fund the second phase that will
extend one-seat service on the
Raritan Valley line on weeknights
after 8 p.m., Mayor Kalnins said.

The committee recognized the
service of veterans in observance
of Veterans Day.

Rita Mason, a resident of Alan
Okell Place, complained about a
tree on her property she has
attempted over a number of years
to have the township remove
and has said the tree is healthy
and so would not remove it.

A number of charity drives and
events are taking place in the
township. A Blanket Drive is be-
ing held by a Girl Scout troop that
is accepting blankets at 113
Spring Garden Street.

Dr. Kurt Krause is holding an
oral cancer screening at his den-
tal practice.
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